

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Residents, I would like to thank the people who attended the General Meeting on 4/10. It is pleasing to see there are some people interested enough in their community to venture out in the evenings, even in adverse weather conditions. If you had attended the meeting you would have been made aware of an issue brewing associated with rubbish collection.

It is a known fact that the Jumbo bin system has many drawbacks. Some of the problems are directly attributed to the abuse of this system. The Jumbo bins are only to be used for household refuse and not other rubbish, e.g. garden rubbish, car parts etc. The Clarence Council is proposing a roadside pick-up service - 'at a price!' - approx \$48.60 per annum on top of our rates.

Please think about this subject and come along to the next General Meeting on 7th November as the Council has asked us for input or an alternative proposal.

OUR LOGO

Looks great - doesn't it? Thank you to Tony Hickey for the excellent artwork.

AND NOW FOR SOME CHIT-CHAT

Unfortunately the Youth Group has been lost due to lack of interest. That's sad! Many thanks to colin for his perstisance with trying to get it happening.

Hey, whatever happened to our three local members of Council? They didn't turn up for our General Meeting after being invited, and we only received one apology! Not very good guys if you want our votes next time - eh!!

Garbage Bins and all that sort of rubbish!

Council's proposing a general garbage collection for our area. The cost will be approx. \$48.60 per year - added to our rates.

Do you want this?

Do you like the existing arrangements?

Do you have an alternative?

Well don't just sit at home and talk about it - come and tell us about it - that's what SAPRA's about , listening to your point of view.

The next GENERAL MEETING is on WEDNESDAY 7th NOVEMBER, 7.30p.m. at R.S.L

And by the way - WHO has been putting things in the blue bins other than household rubbish? Things such as car seats, car body parts, refrigerators, garden rubbish and building materials. Think about it please!! The bins are not very big - and it is not a tip.

SAPRA MARKET DAY - OPOSSUM BAY

Saturday 4th November 10a.m. - 3p.m.

Local produce, Arts & Crafts, Childrens Toys Childrens CLothes, Good Junk, Old Junk, All sort of Great Junk.

If you want a stall Phone Richard, 399134 for stall placement and cost.

OUR 1990 CALENDAR

Looks like it will be on sale in November. I'm told it's excellent. So don't miss out! At only \$2 - that is excellent:

SAPRA'S GALA CHARITY GOLF DAY

Friday 1st December

at the

TASMANIAN GOLF CLUB

Contact: - Nancy Verrier 399444

or

Bryce Harvey 399252

NEW YEAR'S EVE IS GETTING CLOSER

AND SAPRA's AUSTRALIA DAY PICNIC

BEACH CLEAN UP

SAPRA in conjunction with the DIVE CLUB will be organising apporximately nine beach clean-ups a year. With your help we will not only be able to keep our beautiful Peninsula clean but we can EARN MONEY! An annual payment by the Clarence Council will provide us with \$3000 to share with the Dive Club. The Council will also provide rubber gloves and garbage bags. The areas to be cleaned are Opossum Bay Beach, South Arm Beach Fort Beach and the Neck (which may be going to earn us more money. Let's make these days a great family day.

We'll let you know dates later.